BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
December 07, 2021

Call to Order: 7:00

Prayer: Given by Ben Riffell

Pledge: Led by Lafe Kunkel

Roll Call: Present: Lafe Kunkel, Burton Wright, Ron Summers, Jeff Eaton
Absent: Aaron Brulc, Tim Foley

Quorum was Present, Attendance 20

Minutes:

Motion by: Ken Maness, 2" Tom Griswold to dispense of the reading of the minutes
and approve as written.

Motion: Passes

Treasurer Report: given by Ron Summers

Total Cash All Bank accounts $353,829.63. With Main Club currently at $118K.The Dupree
account total value is $291,442.29 This includes $32,000 in member payments for ammo
purchase and $25,000 legal fees reserve included in Non-Dedicated Funds.

Total YTD profit for Operations (Main Club, Farm and GP Range) is $2,200.06. Main Club
shows a total profit of $17,215.32, while the Farm and GP Range show a combined loss of
$15,015.26.

Net Income adjusted for depreciation, non-budgeted project and capital expenditures is
$17,673.26.

Total Operations YTD income is $70,953.60. This is $4,104.73 below the FY21-22 YTD
budget.

Total Membership Income is $58,941.43. This is $5,558.57 below the FY21-22 budget
amount.

Total YTD expenses are $16,330.10 below FY21-22 budget.

Operations / Farm Report — by Ben Riffell

Property Tax paid in November. Cattle Sales of $17k offset the expense again this year.
Gun Hunting Season is near closing

Game warden is visiting BGSL property to familiarize himself with the club.
Operations is currently working on repairs of a fence line with an adjacent property
owner

e GP Range Hours 10 am — dusk during the week and 9 am — dusk on weekend



e 300 Yard range is open with RSO staff. Members with advanced rifle certification can
shoot on Thursdays and Saturdays 10 am — dusk and 9 am — dusk on Saturdays.

Legal Update — given by President Lafe Kunkel

Injunction hearing was postponed to a later date. There was a conference call to discuss the
injunction.

Removal of any injunction at Pistol Pit 4 was agreed upon. Also there was an agreement of a
revised policy on the 300 yard range.

All ranges must be staffed by certified individuals. The 300 yard range is currently open on
Thursdays and Saturdays. The club is working on more days when staff will be available.

No guests allowed to shoot on Rifle range.
More Updates:
BGSL donated $700 to the Nicholasville Fire Dept for the annual Toy Drive.

Pistol Division held 3 events that were to help with donation to the Toys for Tots with the
Marine Corps. Had 130 participants and collected 175 toys.

Motion by: Ken Maness, 2" by Tom Griswold for meeting to adjourn.
Motion: Passes

Meeting Adjourned: 7:25 PM



